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REGION 6
SUPERFUND DIVISION

1445 Ross Avenue, Suite 1200
k lwvtDallas, Texas 75202-2733

May 22, 2012

Ms. Yolande J.C. Norman, Project Manager
Division of Waste Management and EnvironmentalProtection
Office of Federal and State Materials and Environmental Management Programs
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Mail Stop T-8F5
11545 Rockville Pike
Rockville, Maryland 20852

Re: Request for Extension of Review Time on the Technical Analysis Report in Support
of License Amendment Request for Revised Background Standards Based on Updated
Background Concentrations, Source Materials License SUA- 1475 United Nuclear
Corporation Church Rock Mill and Tailings Site, New Mexico

Dear Ms. Norman:

On April 21, 2012, the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) received the
Technical Analysis Report in Support of License Amendment Request for Revised
Background Standards Based on Updated Background Concentrations, Source Materials
License SUA-1475 United Nuclear Corporation Church Rock Mill and Tailings Site,
New Mexico. This report was received through an email sent by Mr. Mark Jancin of
Chester Engineers, on behalf of United Nuclear Corporation. I would like to request a
review extension until June 29, 2012.

The EPA is currently reviewing the application and the statistical package supporting the
revised background standards. Any revision to ground water standards could potentially
affect attainment of applicable or relevant and appropriate requirements under the
Comprehensive Environmental Response Compensation and Liability Act (CERCLA) of
1980, as amended, 42 U.S.C. § 9601 et. seq outside of the tailings disposal area. We want
to be thorough in our review and consideration of comments such that the regulatory
requirements of both Agencies will be met. We respectfully request a review extension in
support of our efforts.
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It is our intention to complete our review and provide to you our comments by the
requested extension date of June 29, 2012. If you have any questions, please call me at
(214) 665-8143. We continue to look forward to working with you through this project.

Sincerely,

Katrina Higgins-Coltrain
Remedial Project Manager (6SF-RL)
LA/NM/OK Section, Superfund Branch

cc: Ms. Cathy Gilmore, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency
Mr. Earle Dixon, New Mexico Environment Department
Mr. Roy Blickwedel, General Electric
Ms. Deb Steckley, Department of Energy
Mr. Eugene Esplain, Navajo Nation Environmental Protection Agency
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